PUBLIC NOTICE

NOTICE OF STUDY COMPLETION

Kennedy Road Environmental Assessment

The Town of Caledon has completed a
Municipal Class Environmental Assessment
(Schedule B) study for Kennedy Road between
Bonnieglen Farm Boulevard and Old School
Road. The study considered potential upgrades
to Kennedy as a 2-lane roadway supportive of
future land uses. The projectfile is available at
caledon.ca/notices and at the following
locations:

The Corporation of the Town of Caledon
Caledon Services Counter

6311 Old Church Road

Caledon, ON, L7C 1J6

Tel: 905-584-2272

Caledon Public Library

(Margaret Dunn Valleywood Branch)
20 Snelcrest Drive

Caledon, ON, L7C 1B5

Tel: 905-843-0457

Written comments may be provided to Andrew
Ostler, PEng, the CFA Project Manager below
within the 30-day review beginning on May 16,
2019 and ending on June 17, 2019.

Mike Ip, CET.

Project Manager, Engineering Services
Town of Caledon, Finance & Infrastructure
Services

6311 0Id Church Road

Caledon, ON L7C 1J6

Tel: 905.584.2272 x.4171

Email: mike.ip@caledon.ca

Andrew Ostler, PEng.

CFA Project Manager

Chisholm Fleming & Associates.

307 Renfrew Drive, Suite 301

Markham, ON L3R 9S8

Tel: 905-474-1458 x227

E-mail: Andrew.Ostler@chisholmfleming.com

If concerns regarding this EA Study raised
during the review period cannot be resolved
with the Town or with the consultant, then any
interested person may request a Part Il Order be
issued by the Minister of Environment, Conser-
vation and Parks as per Section A.2.8.2 of the
Municipal Class Environmental Assessment
document (October 2000, as amended in 2007,
2011, and 2015).

caledon.ca/notices

The request must be made in writing to the
Minister and the Director of the Ministry of
Environment, Conservation and Parks at the
addresses below, with a copy sent to the to CFA
Project Manager at the address noted above by
June 17,2019.

Honourable Rod Phillips
Ministry of Environment,
Conservation and Parks

777 Bay Street West, 5th Fl.
Toronto, ON, M7A 2T5

Email: Ministermecp@ontario.ca

Director, Environmental Assessment
and Permissions Branch

Ministry of the Environment,
Conservation and Parks

135 St. Clair Ave. W, 1st Fl.

Toronto, ON, M4V 1P5

Email: enviropermissions@ontario.ca

If no requests are received by June 17,2019 the
Town may proceed with the project as outlined
in the Project File.

Notice First Posted: May 16, 2019.

Please note that all personal information
included in a Part Il Order submission —such as
name, address, telephone number and property
location—is collected, maintained and
disclosed by the Ministry of the Environment,
Conservation and Parks for the purpose of
transparency and consultation. The information
is collected under the authority of the Environ-
mental Assessment Act and/or is collected and
maintained for the purpose of creating a record
thatis available to the general public as
described in s. 37 of the Freedom of Information
and Protection of Privacy Act. Personal
information you submit will become part of a
public record that is available to the general
public unless you request that your personal
information remain confidential. For more
information, please contact the ministry’s
Freedom of Information and Privacy Coordinator
at416.327.1434.





